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Merry Christmas & 
Happy New Year! 
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HALSALL PARISH COUNCIL  
WE MEET 2ND WEDNESDAY EACH MONTH 

AT ST AIDANS & THE MEMORIAL HALLS ALTERNATELY  
PLEASE SEE NOTICE BOARDS FOR DETAILS 

 

WHY NOT ADVERTISE IN HALSALL NEWS ? 
 

      

          FULL PAGE      £32 per month   (£234 per annum) 
          HALF PAGE      £20 per month   (£127 per annum) 
          QUARTER PAGE       £14 per month   (£65 per annum) 
  

There are 10 issues of Halsall News a year 
 

Please note that all advertisements must be paid for prior to being 
included in the magazine. 

 

To advertise please contact  Mrs Susan Roberts.   
01704 897857      or     susanroberts2805@aol.com 

  

 

 
February 2020 MAGAZINE 

 

Closing date for Articles:  Monday 20th January 
 

Contributions by Email only to Susan Roberts 
susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 
 

Closing date for Adverts: Monday 20th January 
 

susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 

Halsall News can be viewed online at 
www.halsall-parish.com 
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PARISH COUNCILLORS 

  

Patrick Bell   01704 840607  Chairman 
Neil Campbell   01704 566354  Vice Chairman 
Brian Young   01704 840091   
David Corfield   01704 840705   
Raymond Brookfield  07771 798167 
Sylvia Corfield   01704 840705 
Elizabeth Wright  01704 562847 
Lynn Campbell   01704 566354 
Barry Assheton   07444 776451 
 

Parish Clerk  

Dave Bond   01704 534090      
 

Borough Councillor 
Maureen Mills   01704 840160  Surgery before Parish 
       Council monthly  
       meetings.                               
  
 

THE CHURCH OF ST CUTHBERT, HALSALL  
  

Rector                    The Revd Paul Robinson      0151 526 0512  
   Parish mobile   07518 926086  
 
Assistant Priest  The Revd Dr Alex Baker  07798 702831 
       01695 422306 
    

Church Wardens Stephen  Henders  01704 841085  
   Lynda Bramwell   01704 840280  
 

Verger   Sarah Mitchell   01704 889237 
       07808 064996 
   

P.C.C. Secretary Edward Carr   01695 423817 
P.C.C. Treasurer Colin Throp   01704 841281 
Organist  Edward Carr   01695 423817 

 
  

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
    

 Gas Emergencies   0800 111 999 
 Electricity NW    08001954141 
 United Utilities (water)   0345 6723723 
 Police Contact (non urgent)  101  OR  08451253545 
 Local Police Officers or PCSO’s              01695 566444 
 Street Lighting Fault Reporting Line 0300 1236701 
 Fire Safety Helpline   0800 169 1125  
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THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST.CUTHBERT,  HALSALL 
  

    Rector                          
    The Revd Paul  Robinson                 
    The Rectory                        
    Church Lane           
    Lydiate           
    L31 4HL            
    Phone: 0151 526 0512  or  0151 526 2292 
    Parish Mobile:  07518 926086  
 
    Email:  stthomassteph@btinternet.com          
  
Parish Surgery: Anyone wishing to arrange a Baptism or Wedding 
should ring the Rector’s Secretary to make an appointment. The 
phone number of the office is 0151 526 2292 and the office is 
staffed Monday-Wednesday 9.00am—1.00pm or you can email at:  
 
  stthomassteph@btinternet.com  
 
The Sick: This parish is committed to the care of the sick. Names of 
those in need of this ministry, either at home or in hospital, should 
be given to Paul. The Blessed Sacrament (Holy Communion) is  
reserved in church and can be taken to the housebound or ill. Holy 
Oil is also kept for the anointing of the sick. 
 
The Dying: Paul can be contacted at any time of the day or night in 
order to minister to the dying. 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert Hub website  
 

The website for the St Cuthbert Church community can be viewed at 
www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk    

 
The website contains information about services and events, archive material including 
school reports, Halsall Parish Magazines dating from now and back to the 1800’s,  
information and other general news updates.   
 
It also provides a link to Virginmoneygiving.com where it is possible to donate to us 
online.   On the spot updates are also available via the Facebook page.   
 
We would love to hear from anyone who may wish to suggest other content that would 
be relevant and of interest to the community.   
 

General enquiries about the site can be directed by e-mail to:  
info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk 

http://www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
mailto:info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk


5 

 

The Reader Writes… 
 

I love this time of year and the anticipation that starts in December and 
slowly grows as Christmas and the birth of our Saviour approaches. I 
love all the hustle and bustle, shopping for presents, making a Christmas 
cake and like a child I can’t wait for the Christmas tree to go up. There is     
however one bit of Christmas I’m not so keen on, and that’s the initial 
mess. Now I don’t know about you but getting the Christmas Tree up in 
our house entails major furniture removals just to position the tree       
exactly where it looks best. In fact getting ready for Christmas turns our 
house upside down!  But it’s all worth it when it looks just as I want it to.  
 

The build - up to Christmas is a very busy time for most people, but as 
Christians this is also the time we are asked to prepare our hearts and 
lives to receive the greatest gift ever given; God’s Son our Saviour Jesus 
Christ. In all the rushing around it’s easy to forget to step aside and to 
spend even a short time with God. So why not write a memo on your 
shopping list or a reminder on your phone. 
 

A good suggestion is to read one chapter from Luke’s Gospel each day 
and then spend a few minutes in prayer and reflection. There are 24 
chapters in Luke’s gospel, so if you start on the 1st December, Advent 
Sunday, by Christmas Eve you will be ready to welcome the birth of    
Jesus, whose birth really did turn the world upside down!  
 
Next we will be celebrating a New Year, and more turning of our 
world upside down as Rev. Paul Robinson leaves to take up his 
new post at St Anne’s in Cork. Let’s face it Fr Paul has been        
fantastic! And we can’t begin to thank him enough for all he has 
done and meant to each one of us, we are  rightly sad, but we need 
to pray for Paul as he answers God’s call to Ireland for his future 
ministry.  It’s also important to pray for our Benefice as we enter a 
new phase of our journey with God. Paul will be leaving us a strong 
church and the ministry team led by Alex (Rev. Dr. Alex Baker) will 
strive to serve all of you and Paul’s vision during the interregnum. 
 

Whatever you do or wherever you spend your Christmas have a Blessed 
Christmas and a Fantastic New Year. 
 

      Love Glen x 
 

PS. For those of you who haven’t heard yet, the Bishop has offered me a 
curacy for 3 years in the United Benefice. I am to be ordained on the 26th 
June at 10.30am in Liverpool Cathedral. I am delighted to be staying with 
you and look forward to serving you as a Priest and SSM (Self           
supporting Minister). 
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Sunday Services in the United Benefice  
 December 2019 & January 2020 

 
Sunday 1st December – Advent Sunday 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  Christingle  St Thomas’ 
4.00pm  Christingle  St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 8th December – Advent 2 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  CW Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 15th December – Advent 3 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
4.00pm  Carols   St Cuthbert’s 
  (with Marshside Brass Band) 
 

Sunday 22nd December – Advent 4 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  Eucharist & Nativity St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  Eucharist & Nativity St Thomas’ 
 

FOR CHRISTMAS EVE AND CHRISTMAS DAY SERVICES – PLEASE SEE ADVERT 
 

Sunday 29th December – Christmas 1 (Paul’s last Sunday) 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  CW Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
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Sunday 5th January – The Epiphany 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 12th January – The Baptism of Christ 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  CW Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 19th January – Epiphany 2 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 26th January – Epiphany 3 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  CW Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

 

Mid-Week Communion Services December 2019 & January 2020 
 

Wednesday 4th Dec 10.00am  St Thomas’ Church 
 

 
 

Wednesday 18th Dec 10.00am  St Thomas’ Church 
 
(Please check the weekly sheets about the mid-week services for January) 
 

Wednesday 1st Jan NO SERVICE 
Wednesday 8th Jan 10.00am  St Thomas’ Church 
Wednesday 15th Jan 10.00am  St Thomas’ Church 
Wednesday 22nd Jan 10.00am  St Thomas’ Church 
Wednesday 29th Jan 10.00am  St Thomas’ Church 

 

Wednesday 11th Dec 9.00am  St Thomas’ School 
Wednesday 11th Dec 11.00am Haskayne School 
Thursday 12th Dec 9.15am  St Cuthbert’s School 
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PLEASE NOTE THE TIME FOR THE CHRISTINGLE SERVICE 
ON CHRISTMAS EVE 

 
SUNDAY 15

th 
December – Advent 3 

4.00pm   Carol Service with      
   Marshside Brass Band   St Cuthbert’s 

 

SUNDAY 22
nd

 December – Advent 4 
8.00am    BCP Communion   St Thomas’ 
9.30am  Eucharist and Nativity  St Cuthbert’s 

 

 TUESDAY 24
th

 December – Christmas Eve 
8.00am  Morning Prayer   St Thomas’ 
4.00pm  Christingle Service  St Cuthbert’s 
11.30pm  Midnight Mass   St Cuthbert’s 

 

      WEDNESDAY 25
th

 December – Christmas Day 
8.00am BCP Holy Communion + Carols St Thomas’ 
9.30am BCP Holy Communion & Carols St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am Eucharist and Carols  St Thomas’  
 

(Children bring a toy to show the Clergy) 

 

Christmas Services 
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Sunday 15th  December 4.00pm 

 

At 
 

St Cuthbert’s, Halsall 
 

Come and Sing your favourite Carol 
 With Marshside Brass Band 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Followed by Mince Pies and Mulled Wine! 
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YOU are invited to this fun Service for all the family which supports 

the work of  
 

 
CHILDREN AND ADULTS JOIN IN THE FUN AND COME IN A 

FESTIVE HAT – YOU KNOW YOU WANT TOO!!!!!! 
 

PLEASE NOTE THE TIME 



11 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SUPPORTING THE HOMELESS THIS ADVENT & CHRISTMAS 
 

This year we are supporting Charities that reach out to help people 

who are homeless.  We are collecting NEW hats, gloves, scarves, 

socks (especially thermal ones). 

A collection box will be at the back of church from the  

1st - 22nd December. 
 

Thank you for your support 

 

    

 CHALICE ROTA  
   December 2019 / January 2020 

1st December Gwyn Williams Lynda Bramwell 

8th December Ann Cushion Ann Throp 

15th December Diane Comfort Lynda Bramwell 

22nd December Beryl Sephton Lynda Bramwell 

29th  December Ann Throp Lynda Bramwell 

January 2020     

5th January Elaine Ayre Sarah Mitchell 

12th January Tara Kenyon Lynda Bramwell 

19th January Angela Banks Lynda Bramwell 

26th January Colin Throp Lynda Bramwell 
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CHRISTMAS TREE EVENT   
 

ST CUTHBERT’S CHURCH  
 

This year we would really like to pull out all the 
stops and make this annual display of Christmas 

trees one to be remembered. 
We would like all ‘trees’ in position for Friday  

evening the 13
th
 December. 

Church will be open Saturday 14th and Sunday 15
th
 

December 2pm- 4pm for people to visit the event.  
 

The following weekend Sunday 22
nd

 December 2pm 
– 4pm and the Carol service follows on at 4pm.  

 
The ‘trees’ will remain in situ until New Year. 

Let’s see what you come up with this year. We have 
had some amazing creations large and small over 
the years and we really appreciate everyone for 

joining in to make this such a popular event. 
As usual no specific title, your choice, thinking caps 

on, google for ideas. 

 There is so many people who help to keep Halsall such a special 
place, Thank you every one . 
 

 I think you will all agree with me that one person stands out. Brian 
Lloyd, I see so many times working tirelessly tidying up our     
beautiful village . He is a truly exemplary, inspirational person . 
Thank you Brian we are all so grateful to you for doing such a 
wonderful job.    

    Angela Marshall 
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CHURCH CLEANING ROTA       December2019/ 

8th Dec E Banks N Donaldson 
S Roberts 

M Webster L Wilkinson 

22nd Dec A Critchley P Waterworth 
C Moss 

S Waterworth 
E Robinson 

K Twist 
M Mills 

5th Jan P Carr E Houlgrave 
A Webster 

E Carr 
J Aynsley 

A Grimshaw 

19th Jan E Wroe J Wroe 
G Williams 

B Knowles A Cushion 

2nd Feb E Banks N Donaldson 
S Roberts 

M Webster L Wilkinson 

         

         WARDENS AND SIDESPERSONS         
       

 December 2019  
  

 January 2020  

1st Stephen Henders Anne Grimshaw Jim Critchley    Len Davidson 

8th Lynda Bramwell 
 

Angela Webster Bill Banks      John Wroe 

15th Stephen Henders Anne Grimshaw Beryl Sephton      Tara Kenyon 

22nd Lynda Bramwell Colin Throp Anne Cushion    Rebecca Ridley 

29th Stephen Henders Elaine Ayre Elaine Ayre    Philip Banks 

5th  Lynda Bramwell Anne Grimshaw Eileen Houlgrave   Anne Critchley 

12th  Stephen Henders Elaine Ayre Eleanor Wroe     Enid Banks 

19th  Lynda Bramwell Angela Webster Jim Critchley    Len Davidson 

26th  Stephen Henders Colin Throp Bill Banks    John Wroe 
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Halsall St Cuthbert’s Update: December 
 

Christmas Concerts 

This year the children will be performing The Wizard of Oz. There’ll be shows on : 

Tuesday 10th Dec    10-00am 

Wednesday   11th Dec    2-00pm 

Thursday 12th Dec    7-00pm (Parents Only) 

Friday 13th Dec     9-30am is the reception nativity 

All the children will be involved in some way and there will be free refreshments at 

each performance.  

Pupil representatives on the School Council have asked that all proceeds this year 

be split between CLIC (Cancer and Leukaemia in Children) and Zoe’s Place. All 

tickets this year will be £4. 
 

Vacancy for a Cleaner 

We are looking for someone to carry out a cleaning duties around the school. This 

would involve, mopping the classrooms, hoovering carpets, wiping tables and 

sinks, dusting shelves, emptying waste class bins, polishing woodwork and mirrors 

etc. Please let us know if you are interested. We need someone for 2 hours per 

day (10 hours PW) Pay is £9 PH) 
 

Kidz Club : Spring Term 

To celebrate 15 years of after-school childcare at Halsall and thank the parents for 

all their support, the Kidz Club is offering a special discounted rate throughout the 

spring term 2020. 

The cost of childcare will be an incredible £4 irrespective of duration. Children can 

stay until 4-30pm or stay until 5-30pm and the cost will only be £4. For full-time, 

this equates to £20 PW about £200 for the term. This represents a potential    

saving of £200 when compared to typical childcare costs. Places will be limited to 

20. 

Kidz Club continues to provide a high quality, safe, in-house childcare with a broad 

range of fun-filled activities such as baking, embroidery, painting, karaoke day, 

disco day, computer games, modelling, slime-making, TV, the Activity Trail etc.  
 

Bonfire Night 

Many apologies to any local residents who may have been inconvenienced during 

Halsall bonfire night. There was a much greater volume of traffic than expected 

and despite our roadside marshals and the placing of hundreds of cones, some 

individuals did park inconsiderately. Congestion was exacerbated by both an    

accident in Shirdley Hill and a broken down lorry on New Street.  

Overall however, the event was a great success, behaviour at the event was      

excellent and lots of charities and good causes enjoyed a good night of valuable 

fund-raising. 

Following a bonfire review, the PTFA is hoping to secure extra fields for parking 

next year. Hopefully this will alleviate some of the problems. There has already 

been a very positive response and an offer of help from local landowners. This is 

gratefully appreciated. If anyone can help, please let us know. 
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A big thanks to everyone who came along to school on the night and especially to 

those who gave up their time to set up the equipment, manage stalls and parking, 

serve food, etc. There was so much work to do. Also a special mention to the many 

ex parents and children who helped out. Their support was absolutely vital. 
 

Reading Ambassadors 

We now have 8 Reading ambassadors in school. These children from year 6 have 

been selected to help promote reading throughout the school. They’ll be tidying 

and maintaining the library, choosing books to purchase and reading with young 

children. They will be holding assemblies and devising competitions to promote 

reading across the school.  

Our ambassadors are :  Kai Greenough, Laken Potter, Freya Parry, Mimi Gordon, 

Darcy Thomas, Georgia Mitchell, Rachel Birks and Gabriel Hilton. Well done to 

them all. 
 

Christmas Boxes : Blythswood Care 

This year we had nearly 50 boxes collected in mid-November and they were due to 

be shipped to Romania. Many thanks to anyone who donated. The presents will 

certainly bring a few smiles to a few children’s faces on December 25th. What a 

fabulous gesture. 
 

Cinema Night 

Cinema Night was really well attended and the children enjoyed their hot dogs, 

popcorn, sweets and drinks. It was another lovely occasion and a great opportunity 

for parents to nip and do a little bit of Christmas shopping. 
 

Anti-Bullying Week and Odd Socks Day 

The children talked about, wrote about and took part in activities all about bullying 

and being mean and inconsiderate to others. They discussed what bullying is, 

about the different types of bullying, what to do if they witness it and how to stop it. 

To acknowledge the importance of Anti-Bullying Week we asked the children to 

come to school wearing some odd, brightly coloured socks. The week was a big 

success and the children produced some lovely work. 

We want our children to enjoy coming to school, to be happy and to feel safe. 
 

School Residentials. 

In 2020 we have organised 3 residential holidays for the children. 

Year 4 will be heading off to Winmarleigh Hall for a weekend of adventurous     

activities. 

Year 5 will be heading off to Winmarleigh Hall for a 2 day midweek break of      

adventurous activities. 

Year 6 will be heading off to Llandudno (Mon-Frid) in June 2020. They’ll be staying 

at a local hotel and we hope to arrange visits to Colwyn Bay Mountain Zoo, a slate 

mine, Greenwood Forest Park, Beaumaris Pier and Conway Castle. We’ll also be 

walking up the Great Orme, playing on the beach and taking a dip in the local Fun 

Pool. The children should have a brilliant time. 

 

                                                      D Scholes (Head Teacher) 
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 

 
PLANNING 
 

2019/0991/FUL - Fine Janes Farm, Moss Road - Demolition of existing 
structures and erection of residential development comprising 83 units 
(Use Class C3) and related development including improvement of     
existing access to the site, internal access roads, amenity open space, 
landscaping, parking and pumping station  
2019/1091/FUL – Memorial Hall Playing Field - Proposal: To replace the 
existing sceptic tank with a new sewage treatment plant  
 
GRANT MONIES 
 

The Council is looking for suggestions from residents to help to improve 
the area / create new facilities. 
It should be noted however that suggestions have to me certain criteria 
therefore not all suggestions put forward will be adopted. 
Please forward any suggestions to 01704 534090 email 
davebondhpc@aol.com   
 
PARKING ALONG SUMMERWOOD LANE 
 

Cars parking either side of Summerwood Lane at school times and when 
funerals and weddings are taking place at St Cuthbert’s are causing an 
obstruction and prevent large vehicles, including the emergency services 
from passing through.   
Please use the Memorial Hall car park whenever possible.  
 
PARKING ON NEW STREET NEAR TO THE JUNCTION WITH CARR 
MOSS LANE 
 

This is creating a dangerous situation for cars trying to turn out of Carr 
Moss Lane because their line of sight is obstructed and we would ask 
that people refrain from parking so close to the junction before a serious 
accident occurs. 
 
PARKING ON CARR MOSS LANE NEAR TO THE JUNCTION WITH 
LINEKAR DRIVE 
 

Once again the Parish Council would ask people to use some common 
sense when parking their cars and not to park so close to the junction as 
to restrict residents of Linekar Drive from being able to see oncoming 
cars approaching from both directions when exiting the drive. 
 

mailto:davebondhpc@aol.com
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PARKING ALONG SEGARS LANE 
 

Cars double parking and parking on pavements are causing problems 
along Segars Lane. Can residents please park in their driveways if     
possible and leave enough room when parking on pavements to allow 
prams and wheelchairs to get through. 
 
PARKING ALONG MOSS ROAD 
 

Cars parking on pavements are causing problems along Moss Road. 
Can residents please park in their driveways if possible and leave 
enough room when parking on pavements to allow prams and         
wheelchairs to get through.   
 
Parish Council Meetings 
 

The next Parish Council Meeting will take place on Wednesday 11th   
December 2019 at 7.30pm Neighbourhood Policing Sergeant Billy 
Mathews has indicated that he will be attending the December meeting 
to address any policing, speeding, parking or other concerns we may 
have and this will covered during the public forum so that you can raise 
any specific issues not covered by the council. 
 
Please note: If you wish to make audio or video recording, or take      
photographs of the meeting please phone Dave Bond, Parish Clerk on 
01704 534090 or email davebondhpc@aol.com  in advance of the   
meeting so that this can be arranged in an organised manner in order to 
minimise any disruption.  
   
A full list of Councillors and contact numbers can be found toward the 
front of the magazine.   
 
The Parish Council Website www.halsallparish.com includes agendas 
and minutes of previous meetings.  
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 Remembrance Sunday  
 
Few of us welcome imposed change, even fewer when such change 
involves long-standing traditions. In this case the break with tradition 
was caused by the police in many forces across the country declining to 
supervise traffic management on Remembrance Sunday. The            
understandable rationale related to the reduced resources available  
after the serious cutbacks many forces have suffered in recent years.  
 
The notice given to Halsall Parish Council of this change was less than 
adequate. However, keen to avoid the radical steps taken in some rural 
communities of severely curtailing or even cancelling altogether parades 
and ceremonies, the position was examined. In doing so, Councillors 
were aware that stopping traffic even on Remembrance Sunday can and 
does cause problems. Even the police come in for verbal abuse and it 
must be remembered we live in an age when sadly road rage is not   
uncommon. The approach adopted was two fold. Firstly to assess     
alternative means of traffic management and, secondly, to reduce to a 
minimum the time traffic was at an enforced standstill.  
 
Given the circumstances the decision was taken to employ a traffic  
management company and to have the Roll of Honour, the Last Post, 
the two minute silence and the Reveille incorporated into the Church 
Service. This was to be followed by a simple wreath laying ceremony at 
the War Memorial and at the Memorial Gates both to be preceded by a 
short prayer.  
 
For those of you who turned up expecting the traditional ceremony at 
the War Memorial, please accept our apologies. The Parish Council will 
review the arrangements for next year well ahead of the event and with 
a view to restoring the traditional format.  
 
The Parish Council would like to thank the Revd. Dr Alex Baker for      
officiating and to say how good it was to see so many of you at the    
buffet lunch afterwards.  
 
 
   Patrick Bell, Chairman Halsall Parish Council.  
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Halsall Best Kept Village 2019 
 

As reported last month we were pleased to be 

awarded 2nd place in the Large Village class of the 

Lancashire Best Kept Village Competition. 

 

Report from 1st set of Judges 
 

Name of Village   Halsall     
Date of Visit  1    Wednesday 26

th
 June 

Date of Visit  2    Sunday 14
th
 July  

 
Overall Impressions: 
The general tidiness with no graffiti, litter and weeds was excellent and a sense 
of pride was evident.  Scarecrow Dollies were scattered around the village and 
it looked as if a big effort had been made. It was good to see the Flower tubs on 
lampposts on Summerwood Road and the Bishop’s Walk Wildlife area was a 
pleasant place with adequate picnic tables and benches. 
 
Outstanding Features: 
These were all excellent. 
 

• St. Cuthbert’s church grounds were well maintained with lovely flower      

borders. There was information by the gate which was well maintained. 

• St. Cuthbert’s School was tidy clean and well maintained. Flower Tubs, 
clear sign and Times Table on the wall all added to it appeal. There was a 
Model Robot attached to the railings. 

• Saracens Head Pub was in a lovely setting by the Canal, well-kept flower 

tubs, baskets and Scarecrow dolls adorn the grounds.  Attention to detail 
was evident. There was no litter and the car park was well maintained.  

• Village Bakery was in a lovely setting next to the Cricket Ground with tables 
and chairs outside overlooking the grounds.  It was neat and tidy, no litter or 
graffiti with lovely Memorial Gates in memory to the men of the   village 
from the 2

nd
 World War. The children’s play area was well maintained it 

looked safe and appealing with no litter, graffiti and weed free.  
 
Areas for improvement: 
 

Very few areas for concern but there were hedgerows overgrown along the 
main road and a bus stop opposite New St. Motor was obscured by the bushes.  
It was difficult to walk on the pavements that side of the road where hedges 
were overgrown.  
Bishop’s Walk – there was a broken rail and upright on the steps going up to 

the school. The wood had rotted and needed to be replaced.  
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Report from the 2nd set of Judges 
 
Halsall 
 

Overall Impression 
 

Lovely village on both sides of the busy A5147.  Houses and gardens were 
mostly well presented with neat front gardens.  Hedges were tidy and paths 
free of weeds.  There was no litter or graffiti to be seen anywhere. 
 
Outstanding Features 
 

We were extremely impressed by the Saracens Head public house. Set on the 
canal the building itself was well kept and the garden and car park alongside 
the canal were excellent-the hanging baskets were beautiful. 
 
We were also very impressed  with the school and school grounds including 
the fencing and noticeboards.  The playground, benches and play equipment 
were well above average and the building itself was in excellent condition. 
 
We had a lovely walk around the village and noticed the Bishop’s Walk wildlife 
and nature area-perhaps this could be included next year in the outstanding 
features. 
 
Areas of Improvement 
 

In the playing field carpark appropriate signage could be added to direct      
visitors to the Village Bakery as it was not obvious where it was. 
 
Improvements could be made to the corrugated building in the carpark and 
what we assume is the cricket scores hut on the field as they detract from the 
nice area. 
 
Map 
 

The map was clear and we found everything easily apart from the bakery 
where we saw signs on the entrance from the road but had to ask exactly 
where it was. 
 
 

There is plenty to be proud of in our lovely village 

and our Proud and Tidy group will take on board 

the judges comments and look forward to entering 

the competition again next year. 
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CAROL SINGING AT TESCO 

   KEW  SOUTHPORT 
 

THURSDAY 5th DECEMBER 2019 
 

   FROM 4.00PM TO 5.00PM 
      

   Volunteers are requested to join with  
St Cuthbert’s choir in this fund raising event. 

 

If you feel you can sing or even hold a  
collection tin please contact Edward Carr on 

01695 423817 
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HALSALL FROM THE REGISTERS 

 
 
 

  BAPTISMS 
 
  8

th
 September 2019 

 

  Zachary Stephen Shalliker 
 
  13th October 2019 
 

  Harrison Joseph Gardner 
  Blake John Gardner 
 
 

  FUNERALS 
 

  8
th

 October 2019 
 

  Alf Ashcroft 
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MAN WITH VAN 
 

REMOVALS & SINGLE ITEMS 
COLLECTED AND DELIVERED. 

 

SHED & GARAGE  
CLEARANCE. 

 

HONEST & RELIABLE, LOCAL.  
 

ANYTIME, WEEKENDS,  
EVENINGS. 

 

CONTACT MICK 
07807789072 

 

West Lancashire  
Memorials 

New Memorials - Inscriptions  
Cleaning - Renovations  

Grave Maintenance 
   Vases 
   Re gilding 
   Re fixing 
   Re levelling 
   Anchor fixing 

   All to NAMM   Regulation Standards 
 

Large choice of graveside ornaments 
in the shop. 

 

Tel 01704 211133 OR 07739 765580 
E-mail: aspey1961@hotmail.co.uk 
41 Hoole Lane, Banks, Southport,  

PR9 8BD 

 

SANCTUARY LIGHTS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

DECEMBER 
 

2nd Joyce May Core  (In Memoriam) 
2nd Jennifer Kitching (Birthday) 
6th James Hilton  
 (Wedding Anniversary) 
6th Albert Pilkington (Birthday) 
7th Margaret Stopforth 
8th Jane Grimshaw 
9th Nellie Sutton (Birthday) 
13th Kenneth Alan Bailey 
14th William Maxwell Boardman 
15th Cecil Rhodes 
16th Jessie Grimshaw (Anniversary) 
17th Lily Gaskell 
20th Harold Gaskell 
25th  Harold Dean 
25th  Joseph Balmer 
28th Barbara Brookfield 
29th Doreen Porter (Birthday) 
31st James William Bailey (Birthday) 
 

JANUARY 
 

1st Elizabeth Rhodes 
3rd R J Critchley 
7th Joan Aindow (Birthday) 
7th John Marshall (Birthday) 
8th  Edward Shacklady 
9th Gladys May Core 
 (Remembrance) 
11th Margaret Haldane (Anniversary) 
12th Marjorie Dunbavand (Birthday) 
14th The Mercer Family 
15th Jack Huyton (Birthday) 
20th Henry Serjeant 
25th Tom Dennett (Birthday) 
26th Jack Huyton (Anniversary) 
27th  Albert Pilkington 
27th George Gaskell 
27th Rose Mary Bailey Anniversary) 
28th John Johnson (Birthday) 
29th Richard Bolton Ainscough 

 (Anniversary) 
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Thursdays 2.00pm to 3.00pm 

 
 

Halsall St Cuthbert’s  
Sunday School 

 
 

The next meeting of the Sunday school will be on the 8th Dec 
at 9.30am, when our children will be practicing for our         

Nativity. 

This performance will take place on the 22nd Dec during the 
Family service, with refreshments starting at 9.15am. 

Wishing you peace and joy at Christmas. 

Tara Kenyon and Ann Cushion  

(Dates for Jan- 12th and 26th at 9.30am) 



28 

 

 

• All types of plumbing and 

heating work undertaken. 

• Bathroom specialist 

• No job too small 

• Free estimates 

• Gas safe registered 

Contact Michael on: 
01704 841136 
07854 914102 

mtwignall@clara.co.uk 

 

D J & J WIGNALL  Limited 
BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

CONSTRUCTION-MAINTENANCE-SERVICES 
 

Established over 35 years      
Time served tradesmen 

 
 

5 Dicconsons Lane Halsall L39 7HR 
Telephone 01704 841136 

e-mail jewignall@clara.co.uk   
www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk 

 
 
 

All types of work undertaken 

New Build          Refurbishments          Barn Conversions 
Extensions                                                           Bathrooms 

FMB member 

mailto:jewignall@clara.co.uk
http://www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk
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The Village Bakehouse 
 

at the Old Pharmacy– War Memorial Ground 
 
 

Open Mon-Sat 8.30am - 5pm 
Sunday 10am - 4pm 

 
 

Breakfast, lunch, afternoon tea or just 
a quick takeaway. 

Coffee, tea, cold drinks and smoothies. 
 

Satterthwaite’s pies and cakes, freshly  
prepared meals, sandwiches, toasties 

and cakes. 
 

Fresh milkshakes made with our  
delicious Walling's ice cream. 

 
Phone 01704 840916 or 01704 833166 



31 

 

ST AIDAN’S HALL HIRE RATES 
   
Hourly rates are as follows 
                            Regular Weekly Users  £5 per hour. 
                                  Casual users £6 per hour 
                                        To book please contact Dave Bond  
     Tel: 01704 534090 

MEMORIAL HALL 
              

The hall is available for bookings evenings and weekends 
including Saturdays after 7pm. 

 

  Something to Celebrate?     Why not book the Memorial Hall 
 

Kitchen and toilet facilities 
Including provision for wheelchair access 

 Only £10 per hour 
£8 per hour for regular users who commit to more than 10 

consecutive weeks 
 

To book please contact Dave Bond 01704 534090  
davebond@aol.com  

HALSALL ST CUTHBERT’S CE PRIMARY SCHOOL HALL 
   
Tuesday Evenings from 6pm or Saturday all Day 
                         Contact Mr Scholes at School 

HALSALL PARISH CENTRE 
   
The Parish Centre is available for private lettings 
       Please contact Mr Scholes at school 
   For details of charges and availability  
                                            Tel; 01704  840253 

HALLS FOR HIRE 
 

One offs or Regular basis 
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O r m s b y  M e m o r i a l s  
Monumental Stonemasons 

 

A long established family business specialising in the design and manufacture                                   

of new memorials and the renovating of existing memorials.  We provide a                 

professional, friendly and quality service. 
 

We specialise in: 

new memorials 

cremation plaques 

pet memorials 

additional inscriptions 

renovation of existing memorials including: 

        cleaning, regilding and replacing 

 
 

 

 

WOODLAND WORKS, 542 SOUTHPORT ROAD, SCARISBRICK, ORMSKIRK, 

LANCS, L40 9QQ     Tel: (01704) 880294  email: memo@ormsby.co.uk 

 

* THE REPAIR MAN * 
 

UPVC. WINDOWS. DOORS 
 

COMPOSITE DOORS 
 

REPLACEMENT LOCKS -HANDLES 
 

LETTERPLATES 
 

DOOR BARRELS 
 

FAILED DOUBLE GLAZING UNITS 
 

NO OBLIGATION CALL OUT 
 
 

RING TOM 
0777-287-0101 

  

 
LANCASHIRE 

UPHOLSTERY LTD 
  

SPECIALIST IN UPHOLSTERY 
FOR OVER  

HALF A CENTURY 
  

Work done by our own 
tradesmen  

  

Ring for a free estimate  
  

Ring on  
01704 535820  

or  07889 451226  
  

NOW IN HALSALL 

mailto:memo@ormsby.co.uk
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Gardener`s Corner    
                                                            

December at-a-glance 
The garden is magical in winter. The colour palette is limited, but the strong 
shapes & skeletal framework provide its own kind of beauty & don`t forget the 
garden can be a great source of home-grown material for a natural feel to 
Christmas decorations in & outside the home. Happy Christmas & Happy      
Gardening. 
General garden tasks 
Continue winter digging if soil is workable. 
Plan & begin any landscaping jobs. 
Clear away any debris to prevent harbouring slugs & snails. 
Rake up the last of the leaves. 
Send off for seed catalogues to browse through on darker rainy days. 
Carry out lawn repairs if weather conditions allow. 
Move or plant deciduous trees or shrubs if the soil is workable. 
Prune ornamental vines. 
Cut shoots for indoor decorations. 
Organise your Christmas tree. 
Sow seeds of hardy plants. 
Plant seasonal outdoor tubs & hanging baskets for Christmas. 
Plant fruit trees & bushes. 
Continue to check stored fruit. 
Tidy plants in the greenhouse & continue to water sparingly. 
Check any bulbs in store. 
Check tubs planted with bulbs for mice disturbance. 
Make provisions to prevent pond from freezing over. 
Clear up the shed, clean tools, wash pots & trays – spring will be here before 
you know! 
Watch out for  
Chilled pot plants – pot plants that have been standing in the open outside 
shops may have come straight from a warm & sheltered greenhouse.           
Poinsettias are especially vulnerable. 
Plants in their prime  
Prunus `Autumnalis`. Viburnum. Mahonia. Japonica. Cotoneaster. Fatsia.    Ma-
lus. Photinia. Pyracantha. Skimmia. Clematis `freckles`. Jasmine varieties. Win-
ter flowering pansies. 
 

 Tina Lloyd   www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk  

http://www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk
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 01704 840480 
07832 291080 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDEN MAINTNANCE 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDENER 

We cover Merseyside and West Lancashire 

Private and Commercial 

All Year Round  

FREE ESTIMATES 

EXPERIENCED, TRAINED, DOG AND 
ANIMAL HANDLER  

 

DOG WALKING     PET TAXI                               
SMALL ANIMAL BOARDING  

PET HOME VISITS      MICRO CHIPPING                   
& LOTS MORE… 

 

Talley Wags Pet Sitting provides a stress free 
alternative to kennels or catteries so your 
pets can stay in the comfort of their own 

home 
 

FULLY INSURED WITH PET BUSINESS  
INSURANCE AND NARPS REGISTERED 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
 

Call Sarah: 01704 550154 or 
07931340375 

Email: talleywags@hotmail.co.uk 
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 
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Halsall Directory of Trades and Services 

Animal Care:  Carr Moss Boarding Kennels and 
Cattery  01704 840384 

Animal Care:  Talley wags   Pet sitting and dog    
walking  etc.  01704 550154  or visit  
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 

Animal Care: Town Vets  01704 535233 

ANIMAL PORTRAITS:  Spurwood Studio. Call Chris on 
01704 841593.  Facebook Spurwood Studio 

Builder:  D J & J Wignall Construction and        
Maintenance   01704 841136 

CAR BUYER:  Matthews Motors.   24 Hour              
Recovery and Vehicle Collection.  0750 1555251 

CHILDCARE:  Nikki Adkins.  The Children’s Hub of 
Halsall. Out of school care. Enquiries to 07595739486 
or e-mail nicciadkins@yahoo.co.uk 

CLEANING SERVICES:   Simply Brilliant Cleaning   
Company.  Rachael Carter, 07984 532243 

FIREWOOD & COAL SUPPLIERS:  Massams Supplies 
Ltd.  Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

FOOD;  The Saracen’s Head.  Summerwood Lane, 
Halsall.  01704 840204. 
www.thesaracensheadhalsall.co.uk 

FOOD:  The Village Bakery.  The Old Pharmacy, War 
memorial Ground. 01704 840916 or 01704 833166 

FOOT CARE:  Paul Matthews Foot Care Specialist.   

3 Station Road, Parbold. 07884301079.  Home visits. 

Funeral Director:  MLS Independent Funeral    
Directors Ltd.  01695 424888 

Gardening: Massams Supplies Ltd.                               
Landscaping and gardening supplies.  Renacres Hall 
Farm, Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

Gardening:  Simon Bounds Gardener and  Garden 
Maintenance.  01704840480   07832291080   

Gardening and Trees:  Ciaran’s Tree and            
Gardening Services.  NPTC qualified tree  surgeon.   
07908688167 

JEWELLERS:  Christopher Diggle Jewellers.                 
18, Westway Maghull.  0151 306 6225   
www.christopherdiggle.com 

MATHS TUITION:  Primary, GCSE, A level and      
beyond.  Based in Halsall. Farrah Boardman.           
077514 72814 or 01704 840053 

MONUMENTAL STONEMASONS:                                    
Ormsby Memorials    01704 880294 or e-mail 
memo@ormsby.co.uk 

MONUMENTAL STONEMASONS:  West Lancashire 
Memorials.  01704 211133 or 07739 765580                   
email aspey1961@hotmail.co.uk 

OFFICE SPACE:  Halsall Business Park. Orchard 
House, Summerwood Lane. 01704 841831 or     
07739 863 

Plumbing and Heating:  Michael Wignall         
01704 841136 

POST OFFICE:  Monday and Thursday afternoon.  
2pm –4.30pm.Massams Supplies Ltd, Renacres Lane. 
01704 840265. 

PROPERTY SERVICES:  Beth Alexandra Property  
Specialists. 0151 345 4770                                                        
property@bethalexandra.com 

REFLEXOLOGY:  The Old Bakery, Wheelwrights 
Wharf, Scarisbrick.  07739 802175 
www.footreading.com 

REMOVALS:  Man With Van. Removals and single 
items. Shed & Garage clearance.  

Phone Mick on 07807789072 

Sawmill:  Caunce Sawmills Ltd          

 01704 892195 

Transport: Dial-a Ride  For booking and                    
information:  01704 893373 

Upholstery:  Lancashire Upholstery                            
01704 535820 

UPVC  DOOR & WINDOW REPAIRS:  The repair Man. 
No obligation call out.  Ring Tom 0777-287-0101 

WOOD  LOG SUPPLIER: Woodland Eco Fuel. 01704 
841479 or 07866 767977 
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A Big, Big Thank you... 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Big, Big Thank you to all friends of, and well 
wishers of New Cut Salon. 

 

For thirty-seven years you have all supported me and my family.  I am 
truly grateful to all the lovely people of Halsall who made the shop a 
success.   
I still remember where I came from. The friends and help I have         
received along the way. Among them Ami Ashcroft and Mrs. Such. I still 
see and hear from friends from when I first started hairdressing in 1961.  
From the first week of opening to the heartbreak of losing loved and   
valued friends along the way. 
Not forgetting the nursing homes and our local hospital that I was      
privileged to go in. 
My work has been rewarding and I would like all the girls that have 
worked with me to know how much I appreciate them. 
 

Thank you all. 

Joyce Rigby 

New Cut Winter 
2007 

Photo by Arthur Williams 


